


 
 
 
 
 
 

• that the committee considers evidence from a representative group of women who spent time in 
Magdalene Laundries; 

• that the progress report to be submitted to Cabinet within three months of the committee’s 
establishment, according to the Government’s ‘Statement on the Magdalene Laundries’, is issued no 
later than four months from the date of that statement, 14 June 2011; 

• that the progress report will be made public; 
• that the progress report indicates that the committee is taking an approach which deals 

comprehensively and fairly with the issues and is in compliance with the state’s human rights 
obligations; 

• that the entire committee process concludes as soon as possible and no later than six months from its 
commencement; and 

• that the independent Chair of the committee has extensive experience in the area of human rights 
law. 

 
Ideally, we would also welcome external representation on the committee, which may include JFM.  
We look forward to engaging further with you on this issue in the near future; indeed we take this 
opportunity to request a meeting with you at the earliest possible date.  
 
 
With best wishes,  
 
 
Maeve O’Rourke, Harvard Law School 2010 Global Human Rights Fellow;  
Mari Steed, Director, Justice For Magdalene co-ordinating committee; 
Claire McGettrick, Angela Murphy and Judy Campbell, Justice For Magdalene committees; 
Paddy Doyle, author of The God Squad ; 
Michael Kennedy, former co-chairman of Oireachtas ad-hoc committee/Magdalene laundries. 
Tom Kitt, former co-chairman of Oireachtas ad-hoc committee/Magdalene laundries; 
Mary McAuliffe, women’s studies, School of Social Justice, UCD; 
Sandra McAvoy, women’s studies, UCC; 
Cllr Sally Mulready, chairwoman, Irish Women Survivors Network, London; 
Katherine O’Donnell, women’s studies, School of Social Justice, UCD; 
James Smith, associate professor, English & Irish studies, Boston College. 
 




